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Greetings my fellow Lions, Lioness & Leo's 
 
Wow, what an exciting time I had at the International Conven-
tion in Chicago! From what I've heard it was the largest ever 
with over 32,000 attending and 20,000 plus walking in the   
parade. Being able to meet    people from all over the 
world  was fantastic, but when my ribbon was pulled off and I 
became the District Governor for 11-A2, my chest swelled with 
pride! I will do my best this year for the best District in our 
state and the best District in the world. 

 

As many know I work part time for Enterprise Rent-a-Car and, as an employee, I had the    
opportunity to apply for two grants thru the Enterprise Holding Foundation. I am so happy to 
say both requests were granted and I was able to present checks on behalf of my employer 
and the District to Leader Dog in Rochester and the Penrickton Center in Taylor. I will        
continue my efforts to obtain more grants as they become available. 
 
As we embark on this new year and Century of Lionism, new and exciting things are in the 
works from Lions International. Our new President, along with the 1st and 2nd Vice-
Presidents, have decided to have the same motto, "We Serve". This will ensure that programs 
started this year will continue with the same direction.  A new 5-year plan has been started 
and two major changes are moving forward. 
 
Diabetes and Pediatric Cancer are the two new initiatives which we are going to put forward.  
They will be funded when you send money in for a Melvin Jones to Lions Clubs International 
(LCI). You will now have 5 options or areas to donate to instead of 4. More information will   
follow. 
 
Diabetes deserves our focus because it affects so many people throughout the world and is  



a leading cause for blindness and other potentially lethal complications. 
 
Pediatric Cancer deserves our focus because if we can help find a cure for children then the treat-
ment may also be used for other cancers. 
 
We already participate in a Diabetes walk each year and I hope to see many more walking or at-
tending the event this year. The venue in downtown Detroit along the river is awesome and 
SAFE. We are way ahead of other states as well as districts in this endeavor. 
 
I will be looking for information from LCI on these projects and will pass it along as I receive it. 
 
Our District picnic and Cabinet swearing ceremony will be at the Sterling Heights Lions Den 
on August 13th and I hope to see many of you there. A flyer has been sent out and if you haven't 
had the chance to see it then let me know. 
 
I am still getting used to being the District Governor and have selected what I feel is an awesome 
cabinet to help lead our great district.  However, I still need a Zone Chair for Region 2, Zone 
2  and I hope to have it filled soon.  If anyone from this zone is interested, please contact me 
at 586-747-9760. 
 
I will be visiting clubs in Region 1 this year, while 1st Vice-District Governor Jack Patton and 2nd 
Vice-District Governor Scott Berry will be visiting the other two regions. I will also be happy to visit 
any Lions, Lioness or Leo Clubs in other Regions as my schedule permits. All you have to do is 
call. 
 
Our first cabinet meeting will be on Monday, August 21st at the Fraser Lions Den and I’m looking 
forward to an exciting 2017-2018 year. 
 
DG John 

tel:(586)%20747-9760


1VDG Jack Patton 
Hello Fellow Lions of District 11A2 

I hope that everyone had a great Independence Day holiday. I know Lion Charlotte and I had 

a great one. Thanks to the support of our district and our club, we had the opportunity to 

attend the 100th Anniversary International Convention. What a great experience for both of 

us newbies! From the convention floor to the plenaries, everything was about membership.  

It’s not just our district, but it’s the entire country that has this issue. Some clubs don’t think 

about membership as long as their club is cranking along and doing very well. Then, all of a 

sudden, it happens. We have aged and a burnout syndrome occurs. PLEASE be proactive,  

always think about tomorrow and don’t wait. District 11-A2 has a lot of education/training 

available to both the District and to individual clubs.   

I am sorry for bringing this up in each newsletter, but what do you expect from a past GMT 

District coordinator! There are so many avenues for Clubs to reach out for assistance in 

maintaining/increasing membership!         Remember your Club President, Membership 

Chair, and all other board members have  training available on August 10. Just look for Lion 

Frank’s informative messages. 

This year your GMT District Coordinator is Lion Leo Schaefer. We met earlier this year, and 

we are concerned about maintaining membership. When any club loses a member, they 

need to replace it with a new member. This is easier said than done, but it is our job to assist 

you in recruiting new members. 

WE need to promote what your Lions Club does in your community. Reach out to other     

organizations in your community (Kiwanis, Rotary, Optimists). Go to your local Jaycee’s and 

promote Lions; they “excuse”   members older than 45! Let’s have fun promoting our       

passion! 

Lion Charlotte and I truly hope you are enjoying your summer! We have been blessed with 

some true summer weather!! Remember, we are always available for Clubs to reach out to 

us! 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion Jack and Lion Charlotte 



2VDG Scott Berry 

And so, it begins… 
 
My first newsletter as your Second Vice District     

Governor. It’s going to be a new journey; one that I’m 

excited to start, but one that makes me very nervous 

at the same time. I would like to thank my club for 

their support and understanding as I begin this new 

journey. I would also like to thank PCC Paul Hemeryck 

for all of the guidance and inspiration that he has   

given to me and for answering all of the upcoming 

questions that I will be asking him! 

I enjoyed a weekend with the Utica Lions Club at their 
Riverwalk Festival in June.  It’s always a pleasure to be 
with good Lions while having a cold refreshment. OK,it 
was beer but I only had three. On Friday night. 

 

I have been given the pleasure of visiting Region 2 this year by District Governor John Bingham and 
I look forward to all of those visits. Sorry Region 1 and Region 3, you’re not exempt from seeing 
“Screaming Scott”!  
 

Many people in the district know that I am a licensed funeral director working for A.H. Peters Funer-

al Home in Warren. It is not my intention to drum up business nor to steal business from any other 

funeral home. But in my 13 years as a funeral director, I have seen people, both parents and chil-

dren, who don’t want to talk about death. It’s my opinion that this is unhealthy. If you have ques-

tions or want my opinion about the death process, embalming, or preplanning a funeral, please 

contact me or your local funeral director. 

And with that said, here is something a little less serious; Cremation is the last time to have a 
“smokin hot body”. 
 

Sincerely, 
2VDG Scott Edward Berry 



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Just a short introduction about the new Lioness Liaison; my 
name is Lioness Fran Black.  I will be president of the        
Macomb Township Lioness this year along with being the 
Lioness Liaison.  I will be contacting all of the Lioness clubs 
to schedule visits. I have been to most of the clubs before 
and I am looking forward to seeing all of you again.  
  
I would like to let you know that the New Haven Lioness 
Club is having their 20

th
 Annual Fashion Show and Dinner 

on August 11th at 6:30 p.m. at the Concorde Inn  44315  
Gratiot in Clinton Township. For further information contact 
Lioness Sylvia Steward at 586-749-3685.  This is a fun    
evening!  
 
If any Lioness Club would like me to post something about 
their club activities please send the information to me and I 
will do my best to have it published in your section of the 
newsletter.  I am looking forward to seeing you at your 
meeting this fall and I hope that all of you are having a safe 
and happy Summer. 
 
Lioness Fran Black 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Kris Dasari, sponsored by Jed Sprunger. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Mary Cupolo, sponsored by Lynnda Gorlick. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Alexis Peake, sponsored by William Gelement. 

The Armada Lions Club welcomes Robert Kelly, sponsored by Gary Pompilius. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Mary Lutjens, sponsored by Erma Marlow. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Charles Wright, sponsored by Mary Lutjens. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes William Sharrow, sponsored by Erma Marlow. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Lewis Harper, sponsored by Laura Harper. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Tina Maiuri, sponsored by Laura Harper.   

The Novi Lions Club welcomes Maryalyce Lupher, sponsored by William Lupher. 

The Novi Lions Club welcomes Pam Jackson, sponsored by Elliott Hilton. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Jeffery Page, sponsored by Eddie Albertson. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Larry Westphal, sponsored by Elizabeth Rheaume. 



The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Joyce Rodzos, sponsored by Susan Eisenhardt. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Lori DeVos, sponsored by Christopher DeVos. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Donald DeVos, sponsored by Brandie DeVos. 

The St. Clair Shore Lions Club welcomes Randy Klinger, sponsored by David Van Beek.  

 L to R Guiding Lion Larry Burleson, New Member Randy Klinger, Lion Sec Dave 

Van Beek, and Lion President Chuck  Bellestri  

St Clair Shores Lions New Member Installation 



A GREAT Time Was Had by All at The Fraser Lions      

Carnival!!! 

Summertime Fun! 



SUMMERTIME COOKOUT AT 
THE BEAR  LAKE CAMP!!! 

Several members of the Lake Orion Lions Club recently spent an evening at the Bear Lake Camp cooking 

and serving hotdogs, coleslaw and watermelon to the campers.  What a great way to experience first-

hand where our hard work pays off!! 












